
Eleanor Lange
Sept. 30, 1931 ~ March 7, 2023

My condolences

    - Grant Lalliis

Dear Lange Family, My deepest condolences to each of you and your families. I am sad that I am unable to be with 

you to say goodbye to your precious mother. I already made a post, but it disappeared and I am not sure if it posted 

or not, so I am sorry if this is a repeat. My first memories of your family were the trips that you made to Idaho to visit 

us on the farm. We lived in a small two bedroom house and a bed was set up outside for the children to sleep in to 

make room for your family. We would visit Sun Valley, swim in Ketchum, have family gatherings with my Mom's 

family, the Huberts, enjoy delicious food, lots of jokes, laughter, as well as great stories about our parent's 

experiences together in the army. I loved those stories. I loved your mother's sweet smile and gentle character, and 

felt of her genuine love for me and my family. Trips to visit your family in SLC were absolutely exciting compared to 

living on the farm. Your parents bent over backwards to accommodate our large family! We loved the lights, the big 

city, Ratskeller pizza, Snelgrove's ice cream, Temple Square, the wonderful meals that your mother fixed, playing 

with all of you kiddos, and just the feeling of warmth and love that was felt. We later enjoyed experiences together 

at Bear Lake, Lake Powell, and maybe even a trip to Red Fish Lake. Our mother's provided the best meals and our 

father's kept the boats in tip-top shape so we could enjoy our days boating and water skiing. Your mother had a 

knack for making each person in our family feel special and never pushed us aside. There was never any doubt in 

my mind that she loved me and cared for me. We have all been blessed by her life and years of wonderful 

memories. I am grateful for the sweet friendship that existed between our families and know they will continue on 

into the next life. She treasured her friends and family and we all treasured her. You will remain in my prayers for 

comfort at this time. It is not easy to say goodbye to our dear ones and all of the memories come flooding back. 

Take care of yourselves and know that I will be thinking of you. With Sympathy & Love, Cindy Lawlor 



    - Cindy Lawlor


